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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

PUBLIC MEETING

held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 15 July 2010 7.00pm start.

PRESENT:

As attendance list
APOLOGIES:

Cllrs Stanley, Millward & Wright
1
Welcome & Introduction

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting including guest speakers.

2
Apologies

As above.

3
Peter Hartshorne & Dennis Harper – Community Crime Fighters Role

This agenda item moved to end of meeting.


Both speakers gave a presentation on the Crime Fighters Role.


Secretary given folder and disk with full details of the information needed for this role.


To summarise this role as follows:


Support and work with Police/Council and community in reporting crime & anti social behaviour.


Share information on crime and to find out what follow-ups are there for the victims of crime and ASB.


Publish more widely the dates of the local PACT (Partners & Community Together Meetings) and join in as these can make a huge difference.

Set up community news letters and community estate walks.
4
Sgt Rob Simpson , Police, Sedgley – Update on current issues.


Update on EDL march on 17 July 2010 in Dudley Town Centre.



PACT Meeting


Next meeting 26 July 2010 at Darby & Joan Club 6.30pm start.


At last meeting the residents were concerned with the meeting being held at this location and felt that the youths that are constantly hanging around the building would know that the main issues would be to do with problems with youths and that they may be targeted.  A request to be made for the next meeting to be held at the Ellowes Hall Sports College.  This would be looked into on behalf of the residents & tenants.


Crime


Confirmed that this is at its lowest as it can be.


To be mindful of bogus callers and officials that are about some posing as Gas Board and Council officials. None have been reported in the Gornal area.

4
Phil Smith (Housing Manager) Patch Report on behalf of PS and Kate Jones

Due to personal issues both HMs were unable to attend.
5
Question & Answer Session with Housing Managers


The Chair requested that all present read the feedback papers that are attached to the minutes and any concerns or issues arising from this JH would try to answer or feedback to HMs. 
5.1
Wood Road Mini Market

It was confirmed that since the reopening of shop there has been less nuisance and it has been noted that the shop is closing earlier.  Confirmation was given that this decision to close earlier had come from the owner.

5.2
Corner of Wood Road/Woodfield Road – Parking on Pavement.


Committee requested that the residents who have issues with this problem to please, as it is requested in the feedback, that they make a note of the vehicle registration numbers and report back to the Housing Manager.
5.3
Waste Ground in Stickley Lane


Still concern with regards to the state of this ground.  Cllr Stanley informed all that the Council have approached the landowner to try to come to some agreement with them but to date the landowner does not appear to want to respond to this.  

With regards to the general state of the rubbish in that area Cllr Stanley confirmed that the cans etc in Stickley Lane have been cleared. The ground at the side of Ruiton Grocery Shop; the Local Authority are trying to keep this area clean but due to the volume of rubbish are finding it difficult to keep on top of it.

5.4
Bus Shelter in Stickley Lane


A letter has been sent to Centro on behalf of the TRA together with a signed letter from Cllrs, Stanley, Millward and Wright.  CB contacted Centro who confirmed these letters were now on file and once a date is fixed for an open meeting all concerned will be notified of this date and representatives will be invited to this meeting.

ACTION CB:to make contact and once confirmation of date has been received to notify representatives of same.

Chair thanked speakers.

Both CJ & AD left meeting.

7
Minutes of Meeting/Matters Arising 


Minutes were read and accepted as a true record.


7.1
It was felt that there is not enough time allocated on the walkabouts with the Housing Managers to cover the areas.  A request for the areas to be split into 2 separate walkabouts and dates to be agreed between the parties concerned.


ACTION ALL: this item to be agreed at the next committee meeting.
8
Group Feedback


North Dudley Community Renewal Meeting.


PG & El attended a Workshop on 19 January “Good Representation for your Committees”.

9
AOB


It was explained to all that the Council have now had a restructure of the Local Authority put in place and that Dudley Council Plus is now the main contact for Tenants.  Due to this the committee requested from the Tenants present that if there are any issues or complaints with regards to Dudley Council Plus this is the opportunity to feedback at the Public Meeting to allow the committee representative to take forward to the Dudley Federation of Tenants & Residents (DFTRA) who in turn will speak to Council on their behalf.

9.1
Concern from one of the Tenants in trying to make contact with the Housing Managers either by phone or visit and finds a very unhelpful attitude and cannot make contact with them.
ACTION CB: to forward issues to DFTRA by email

9.2
Bus Shelter, Stickley Lane



Confirmed that a representative from Centro had been seen completing a survey over a period of 2 weeks in severe weather conditions where the footfall was at a minimal. Concerns that this survey will not show a true record.   


9.3
Pupils from Ellowes Hall School



Cllr Stanley informed all that there had been numerous complaints with regards to pupils throwing snowballs at passing cars and buses, at people on foot and a complaint had been sent to him from the West Midlands Transport Pensnett Garage who had received similar complaints from their drivers. A letter had been sent to Cllr Millward from the head of the school stating that a colleague, Mr Alan Jasper, had phoned and visited some of the residents concerned.


It is felt that a Police presence is required around the school and even at a school assembly.  There were numerous ongoing issues with regards to the behaviour of certain pupils from the school.


ACTION CB: a letter to be sent from the TRA on behalf of the residents and tenants to the school informing them of same.


9.4
Planning Permission at Park Gardens



A request as to how the planning permission for the above was changed from its original development permission.




The developer has requested that 6 houses to be built on the land which the Council have objected to and is now in the hands of the Development and Legal Department of the Council.



Cllr Stanley also confirmed that the roads and parking will stay the same around the new development.


9.5
Reports of air rifles being used in the area.  On more than one occasion there has been seen men walking around with dogs and rifles and there has been a case of a cat being shot deliberately causing severe damage to the animal.  Concern that some of the dogs are not under control.  This has been reported to the police representative in tonight’s meeting.



It was requested from the committee to all those present that any issues mentioned in 9.5 of the above must be reported immediately to the police.

9.6
George Jones & George Davies have been invited to a Joint North Dudley & Dudley Area Forum on 4 February 2010, 6.30pm at The Lodge, Wellington Road, Dudley.
9

Date, time & venue of next Public Meeting



The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley



29 April 2010 AGM starting at 7pm
Meeting closed 8.40pm.
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